NORFOLK PRESBYTERY

BAYSIDE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH BAYSIDE, VIRGINIA. 1956 - 1957.

MEN OF THE CHURCH HISTORY.

1 9 5 6 Mr. Hugh Howard PRESIDENT.

1 9 5 7 Mr. James W. Parrett,

VICE-PRESIDENT.

Mr. W. R. Sommers,

Mr. James T. Wynne,

MI. W. II. DOMMET'S

Mr. Robert T. Shanks,

Mr. Geo. L. Guthrie,

SECRETARY:

Mr. Dale Acree.

Mr. E. L. Kyte,

Norfolk Presbytery.
Bayside Presbyterian Church,
Bayside, Virginia.
1956-1957
Men of the Church History.

During the past two years the Men's Fellowship has met regularly each month with an average attendance of about 18. During the summer these meetings were held in the homes, and proved to be some of their best.

At the February, 1956, meeting it was decided that Bible questions and study period be incorporated in each program.

The men of Bayside Presbyterian Church were hosts to the Men's Christian Fellowship of Lansdale, Third Presbyterian, and Coleman Place Presbyterian Churches for a dinner meeting in December, 1956. Mr. Tom Ennis, one of the Vice-Presidents of Norfolk Prebytery, was the speaker.

The note at the bank for the organ was paid off in 1957. Needed repairs in the Church and Sunday School Building were made. Mr. Alfred Duncan and Mr. N. F. Krippendorf made banquet tables which were needed for our Family Night suppers. The moving of the storage shed at rear of the new Sunday School building was done.by the Men's Fellowship.

The Fisherman's Club, which was organized in 1955, was continued for a part of 1956. They continue to sponsor Boy Scouts

Troop 364, Bayside, Virginia.

Marjory J. Starles
Historian.
(Mrs. L. W.)